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Lowell “Buddy” Mason 

2017 was a year of tremendous 

challenge for Buddy.  Months of 

tedious recovery and rehab from 

his neck surgery a year ago have 

been endured.  Through this, he 

continued to share meditations on 

Facebook.  The Lord blessed him 

with a vehicle that allows him to 

ride his scooter into it.  This frees 

Judy from having to lift the scooter 

onto a platform on the back of 

their vehicle.    This Fall Buddy was 

able to resume some singing 

engagements with his son, Duke.  

He recently began another 6 week 

rehab that will focus on enabling 

him to walk again. 

2018 will be the 71st years of his 

Gospel Singing ministry.   Pray for 

Buddy and Judy as they continue to 

share God’s Love through: music, 

sending Bibles to Russia, 

devotional messages on Facebook 

and Food and water distribution 

through “Operation: ‘We Care’”. 

 

 

David & Dawn 

(Berry) Degler 
 

  

 

2017 finished with a flurry of effort 

as recruiting College students for 

2018 intensified during their 

Christmas break.  The goal is to 

recruit 330 students to participate 

in the  Christian Ministries in 

National Parks during the summer.  

Students are exposed to ministry 

(leading studies, worship and 

more) and visitors to the National 

Parks are exposed to God’s love.   

David works at recruiting and then 

training the students.  He oversees 

the program in Colorado. 

David and Dawn are also active in a 

local congregation where they 

serve, as well.   

Pray for lives to be touched 

through them this coming year! 

 

 

  

 

 David 

Anderson 
 

 

 
 

Land prices are extremely high in 

Hawaii.  Churches can hardly afford 

to have their own building, so 

groups use the “home church’ 

model that is found in the book of 

Acts.  Gathering in someone’s 

home, cuts down the overhead 

cost, volunteers do the preaching 

and teaching (cutting down the 

payroll) and enabling more 

resources to go right back into 

ministry.    

David has been active during his 

time in the Navy, representing 

Christ to his fellow service people, 

but also in his participation with a 

local home church.  This past year, 

he has continued his education to 

better equip him for service. 

Pray for David as he continues to 

be used for God in Hawaii, among 

the locals and our armed forces in 

the region! 

 

 
Teaching the Word 

(through our Website) 

2017 has seen continued growth in 

the use of our website.  Pages 

viewed were up over 50% from 

2016, which had been up 20% from 

2015!  Over 5500 visits were made 

to our site this year! 

People may view a 150 year old 

white country church as being 

limited in what they can do, but 

God has expanded our outreach far 

beyond our community.   

Science and God articles, Bible 

Studies for Children, Bible studies 

for Adults, daily Bible reading 

programs, updates on our Missions 

and ministries are available 

24/7/365 around the world.   

Our popularity and diverse 

offerings of pages has resulted in 

making our site even easier for 

people to find.  Simply typing “pine 

run church” into a search engine, 

will bring up our website on the 

first page of listing, if not the 

NUMBER 1 LISTING! 

2018 will continue what we have 

started.  If you have ideas for 

additional things to do with our 

website, let us know and we will 

see how God can use it to make an 

even greater impact! 


